
 

The New Minas Water Department wishes to advise its water customers that beginning on 

May 5 the Village of New Minas will commence a refurbishment of the Busch Lane water 

tank.  The refurbishment is required to extend the life of the water tank.  We will be 

supplying treated water directly from the wells and one tank instead of our normal two tanks. 

There will be no change in the quality of water being supplied to our customers, however 

some pressure changes could be observed. 

 

This project will take 10 weeks to complete. During the project, we are requesting that 

everyone be conscious of water use to ensure we have no issues in delivering water to all 

customers. By all of us working together, we will ensure a constant water supply for 

everyone. 

 

Areas of consideration are: 

1. Shorter shower times 

2. Make sure washing machine is fully loaded for each use 

3. Refrain from washing vehicles as much as possible 

4. Minimize the amount of time spent watering lawn 

5. Rainwater harvesting is a great way to water your plants 

6. Put a jug of water in the fridge instead of letting the tap run 

7. Check for internal leaks and have them repaired 

8. Fill your swimming pools before May 4 

 

To prepare for the refurbishment, we will be trialing the treatment and delivery system on 

the week of April 7 to ensure there are no issues with the temporary treatment and delivery 

system.  Again, there will be no change in the water quality, but pressure changes could be 

observed.  We would ask customers to please be conscious of their water usage during the 

week. 

 

The New Minas Water Department apologizes in advance for any inconvenience this may 

cause and expresses its appreciation for your understanding.  Please follow the Village of 

New Minas Facebook page and our website for updates on the project.   

 

Thank you, 

 

The New Minas Water Department 

Village of New Minas 
9489 Commercial Street 
New Minas, Nova Scotia   B4N 3G3 
Phone:  902-681-6972      Fax 902-681-
0779       
www.newminas.com 
 


